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On May 7, 1986, it was discovered that the carbon dioxide (CO ) fire suppression was2
not available to the Diesel Generator Building and fire hose reels in the Control
Complex. They were isolated from their CO source without compensatory measures from

2
April 26 to May 7.

The cause of the uncompensated impairment was failure to reopen a CO2 pressure
control valve following maintenance on CO e ntrol panels. Compensatory measures2
were in effect during maintenance, but were terminated when the maintenance was
completed on April 26. Since the CO control valve was not properly identified on a

2
tagout, it was not reopened. Corrective actions which have been taken to prevent
recurrence include counseling the Unit Supervisor with respect to his
responsibilities and the importance of adhering to the tagout procedure. This event
was also discussed with other control room operators.

This report is submitted as a voluntary LER. The event does not meet the reporting
criteria contained in 10CFR50.73. Since this event involved backup fire protection
features not related to 10CFR50 Appendix R safe shutdown requirements,the impairment
did not adversely affect the ability of the plant to achieve and maintain safe
shutdown in the event of a fire. It is of sone safety significance in that it was a
serious violation of the tagout procedure and resulted in the uncompensated loss of
a supplemental fire protection system provided at Perry Nuclear Power Plant.
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On May 7, 1986 at 2200 it was discovered that portions of the CO fire suppression
2system [LW] were impaired without compensatory measures in place. At the time of -

the event, the plant was in Operational Condition 5 (Refuel) prior to initial
criticality. Reactor coolant temperature was approximately 75 degrees and reactor
vessel pressure was atmospheric.

Events which led to this occurrence began on April 7, 1986. Shift operators
authorized tagout #16-1242, and tagged closed the CO suppression control valve

2
(OP54-F5622) to prevent initiating the CO while performing maintenance on CO2 2
control panels. On the same day, a second tagout #16-1243, which tagged additional
valves, was written to isolate the CO hose reels for maintenance. Both tagouts2
impaired the CO fire suppression protection to the Diesel Generator Building and2
isolated CO supply for the fire hose reels in the Control Complex Building. Due to2
the impairments, appropriate compensatory measures were taken.

Work on the CO2 control panels was completed on April 8, 1986. Tagout #16-1242 was
cleared and the tags were removed. Concerned with the safety of the personnel
performing maintenance on the CO hose reel, the Unit Supervisor (US) decided to2
leave valve OP54-F5622 in the closed position and tag it closed under the existing
tagJut #16-1243. This would ensure that valve OP54-F5622 would be correctly
repositioned when work was completed on the CO hose reels and the tagout cleared.2
The US did not immediately modify the existing tagout and subsequently forgot.
Maintenance on the CO hose reels was completed on April 26, 1986. Tagcut #16-12432
was cleared, the tags were removed, all valves were restored to their normal
positions and the compensatory measures were secured. Since the OP54-F5622 valve
had not been added to the tagout #16-1243, it was left in the closed position.

On May 7, a tagout was initiated and compensatory measures taken to again work on
the CO2 panels. When hanging the tag on the OP54-F5622 valve, operators discovered -

the valve already in the closed position.

The root cause of this event is personnel error. The US failed to properly
implement the tagout procedure.

Valve OP54-F5622 controls the supply of CO to the actuation pilot valves (FSV]2
which in turn open the master control valves. The master controi "alves release CO

2
from the storage tank into the header supplying CO hose reels in the Control

2
Complex Unit 1 side and the automatic suppression system for the Unit 1 Diesel
Generator Rooms.

The 002 supplies to the Control Complex hose reels and Diesel Generator Rooms
provide backup fire protection in addition to those features used to satisfy 10CFR50
Appendix R safe shutdown criteria. The specific features used to satisfy safe
shutdown criteria are described below.

There are water supplied hose stations located in both the Unit 1 Motor Control

N TC ,0.M ma

c 433



.

.

NRC rene 3esa U S NUCLEJEJ EE FUL&rORY COMMISSIOes
~*"

LICENSEE EVENT REPORT (LER) TEXT CONTINUATION AnRovEo oMe No uso-oio.

E xP*RES 8/3115

P ACILITY NAMg gge DOC A E 7 NUMB E R 121 LE R NUM6E R les PAGE 131

" t 0.'' "'#.W"aa

Perry Nuclear Power Plant, Unit 1 015 |0 [o |0 | 4|410 81 6 - 0| || 0 - 0 10 0|3 0F 0|3
raxt in .w at sm-.,=ac r mS4witn

Centers and the Unit 1 Cable Spreading Rooms in the Control Complex. The Cable
Spreading Rooms also have an automatic water suppression system. Redundant trains
of safe shutdown circuits within these fire areas were protected with a 3 hour fire
wrap in the MCC and a 1 hour wrap in the Cable Spreading Rooms. These areas are
monitored oy detectors (IC] and are separated by appropriate rated fire barriers.
Consequently, the loss of the CO suppression equipment did not adversely affect theg
plants ability to achieve and maintain safe shutdown in the event of a fire.

The Division 1 and Division 2 Diesels [DG) are redundant power supplies for safe
shutdown equipment. Each room contains fire detectors, and is separated from the
other room by a 3 hour fire barrier. The 3 hour rated fire barriers provide the
required separation for protection of the Diesel Generators. The loss of the CO

2suppression system in these areas did not adversely affect the plants ability to
achieve and maintain safe shutdown in the event of a fire.

Corrective actions which have been taken to prevent recurrence include counseling
the US with respect to his responsibilities and importance of adhering to the tagout
procedure. This event was also discussed with other control room operators.

This report is submitted as a voluntary LER. The event does not meet the reporting
criteria contained in 10CFR50.73. Since this event involved backup fire protection
features not related to ICCFR50 appendix R safe shutdown requirements the impairment
did not adversely affect the ability of the plant to achieve and maintain safe
shutdown in the event of a fire. It is of some safety significance in that it was a
serious violation of the tagout procedure and resulted in the uncompensated loss of
a supplemental fire protection system provided at Perry Nuclear Power Plant.

I
There were no previous similar events identified.

Energy Industry Identification System (EIIS) Codes are designated in text by [XX].
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